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NOTIFICATION

Addendum


The following communication was received from the United States on 28 April 2000.

_______________


This notice published on page 24955 in the 28 April 2000, Federal Register, announces EPA's extension of the comment period for the proposal for a public participation process for pesticide tolerance reassessment and reregistration.  This proposal is in response to a joint initiative between EPA and the Department of Agriculture (USDA) to increase transparency and stakeholder involvement in the development of pesticide risk assessments and risk management documents and decisions.  EPA and USDA have been actively employing a pilot public participation process for tolerance reassessment and reregistration of organophosphate pesticides for over 1 year (since August 1998), which was developed in consultation with the Tolerance Reassessment Advisory Committee (TRAC).  Consideration must now be given as to whether this public participation process or some modification of it should be adopted as the final process, and whether it should be used for tolerance reassessment and reregistration of all pesticides. 


Instructions for commenting are provided in the full text of this addendum which is available from the United States SPS Enquiry Point.  All comments must be received on or before 15 May 2000. 

__________


